[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE WHVPHA 
A REGURLARLY SCHEUDLED MEETING
JUNE 4,2018
DENNY’S OF MIDDLETOWN

Attendance:

Jody Moraski
Denise Dahms
Monica Rauschenbach
Nicole Peres
Diane Hatt
Carla  Barricella
Brad Whitmire
Annette Mohr
Debbie Norris
Mary Peres

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 PM by Jody Moraski, President Opening and Presiding.
1. Approval of the Minutes- A motion was made by Brad Whitmire with a second by Denise Dahms to accept the minutes as printed.
         VOTE-Yes by all present
2. Treasurers Report- Denise Dahms reviewed the income and expense report since our last meeting.  Income from shows and membership was $1,262.   The WHVPHA has $7,700.00 in the checking account, Vanguard $71,000. (cost on books $66,000.00

3.  Scholarship Committee- an application from Jessica Byrnes was received and reviewed, and it was determined that she should be awarded the annual scholarship.  Discussion focused no how to have more apply for the awards.  It was recommended that a scholarship flyer be prepared and available at our shows.
4. Banquet Committee- Monica has hired a DJ for the event.  Discussion took place as to whether we had a signed contract.  It was verified that we have had a signed contract since February along with verification that the deposit check was accepted and credited to the WHVPHA account.  Our guarantee number was verified as 120 The event is November 11, 2018at Villa Venezia.
5. A Motion was made to help the victims of the recent fire in Mount Hope.  Motion was made by Debbie Norris and second by Monica Rauschenbach that following an investigation into the legitimate need of the victims       we would donate $1,000. To the fund
Vote Yes by all present.

6.  As previously requested horse show dates for2018-2019 were collected.  The Horse Show Committee will meet to develop the calendar. 

7.  A request was made for Jess Abrams to provide the email addresses of all new members so that they can be added to our mailing list promoting the various shows.  Discussion also took place as to how we can generate an additional list of all facilities within a 40-mile radius of our shows.   A motion was made by Debbie Norris with a second by Monica Rauschenbach to seek the services of an individual to generate such a list.  
If entries warrant for both the “Horse Show Final” and “Year End Awards” entries in the Adult/ Child Hunter and Equitation Divisions, they will be split by age and height for both the show and division awards.
8.  Our next meeting will be held at Monica’s house on July 2 at 4PM.  Please RSVP if you plan to attend

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Peres


